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AIRSPACE CASE NUMBER

25-ACE-201-NR
TO ALL INTERESTED PARTIES

PROPOSAL: The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) is conducting a Non-
Rulemaking study on a proposal to decommission the Tekamah (TQE) Runway 33,
Runway End Identifier Lights (REIL), located at the Tekamah Municipal Airport,
Tekamah, Nebraska. FAA Technical Operations has requested the REIL system be
decommissioned due to excessive costs associated with the age of the equipment, which
causes increased difficulty to obtain replacement parts in order maintain operational
availability and due to the location of the facility, which is not in close proximity to the
FAA Technical Operations System Support Center. This equipment will be removed
without replacement should the study show that decommissioning the TQE REIL would
not be detrimental to the National Airspace System.

PROPONENT: Kyle Stephenson
Kyle.Stephenson@faa.cov
FAA - Omaha SSC

LOCATION: Approach end of RWY33
Lat:  41.75634999
Long: -96.17529999

IFR Effects:
e The decommissioning and removal of the TQE REIL would have no IFR effect.

This circularization is intended to provide the public with the opportunity to review and
comment to the effect this proposal may have on aeronautical activity. The issuance of this
Non-Rule circular is to give notice of proposed action within the National Airspace
System.

Comments regarding this proposal can be made electronically to:

9-NATL-CSA-Public-Notice-Airspace@faa.gov
Subject: Aeronautical Study Number, 25-ACE-201-NR,
Proposed Decommissioning of Tekamah, REIL, Tekamah, NE



NOTE: Please include your name, physical address, and email address.
Written comments regarding this proposal should be addressed to:

Federal Aviation Administration
ATO Central Service Center
Operations Support Group (AJV-C2)
Attn: David Asbell — 4S-552
Non-Rulemaking Case No.
25-ACE-201-NR

10101 Hillwood Parkway

Fort Worth, TX 76177

Comments received prior to May 10, 2025, will be considered before final action is taken
on this proposal.

If you have any questions, please contact David Asbell, Contract Support Specialist,
Operations Support Group, ATO Central Service Center, at 817-222-5513.

Issued in Fort Worth, Texas, on March 25, 2025.
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Vonnie L. Giles
Manager (A), Operations Support Group
ATO Central Service Center, AJV-C21



